DAVIDSON CREEK DRAIN DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING
TO ADD COUNTY TO A DRAINAGE DISTRICT

Meeting Minutes

Veterans of Foreign Wars – Post 5738
November 10, 2021
Meeting called to order by Brady Harrington chairman at 4:02pm.
Present:  Brady Harrington, MDARD, Chairman, Terry L. Walters Gladwin County Drain Commissioner, Lucy Zeestraten, Gladwin County Deputy Drain Commissioner, Carl Parks, Clare County Drain Commissioner, Colleen Ritchie Deputy Drain Commissioner. 
Others in Attendance: Robin Alvis Doan, Court Reporter, Stacey Hissong from Fahey Schultz Burzych Rhodes, Brittany Nichol from Fahey Schultz Burzych Rhodes, Luke O’Brien from Spicer Group and Nick Czerwinski from Spicer Group,
Brady Harrington introduced the board. Explained that the purpose of the meeting is to bring Clare County into the drainage district and turning Davidson Creek Drain from a county drain into an Intercounty Drain. Brady explains further that we are here to hear any objections to Clare County being included in the County drain becoming an intercounty drain. At the conclusion of the meeting there will be a decision if it is equitable. There is not a project anticipated from this process. 
Brandy introduced Luke O’Brien and Nick Czerwinski from Spice Group. Brandy explains they have been working with Terry on the drainage district bounty. Stacy Hissong and Brittany Nichol working with Terry also on the legalities. 
Brandy stated that a secretary needs to be elected. Carl Parks motions that Gladwin County to be secretary. Terry seconds. All in favor, m/c.

Motion to approve agenda by Carl Parks, seconded by Terry Walters. All in favor, m/c
Brady read the letter that Terry wrote to the Director of the Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development to call meeting regarding revising the drainage district for Davidson Creek Drain. Brady further explains that its simple adding a county. Looking beyond the information offered by the engineers and the testimony the board will decide on whether its equitable to add a county. If the county is added, then there will be discussion on what the apportionments will be.
Brandy turns it over to Luke O’Brien. Luke showed the presentation that Spicer Group had put together. Luke shows the legal established route and course of the Davidson Creek Drain. That was established in 1914. Luke continues to explain the drain and how the drainage districts are established. Luke also explains how the original district was established and how the new drainage district should look like now. Luke explains how lidar is used to see the low and highs of elevation of the land. This is a more accurate way to see how the water flows and what the drainage district should be. There are about 491 acres or 14 parcels in Clare County. There are about 17,161 acres or 101 parcels in Gladwin County. 
Brady now opens the meeting up to public comment setting no rules due to the attendance. They public are asked to please state their name for the court reporter. 
Jim McLaren from Beaverton asked what would be the advantage to them having Clare County added to the drainage district? Luke O’Brien answers his question by letting him know that Clare Counties water has always been entering the Davidson Creek Drain flowing into Gladwin County. He further explained that Clare County hasn’t been helping with the expenses on the drain. By added Clare County into the drainage district if any future assessments would include Clare County. Stacy Hissong further explained that, if any, further maintenance on the drain would include Clare County. That is why Terry made the request. Mr. McLaren was a little confused because Gladwin just received a grant for the Davidson Creek Drain. Terry told Mr. McLaren that there shouldn’t be any assessments at this time. This is if something is done in the future. Stacy Hissong explained that when it was discovered Gladwin County wanted to deal with it immediately. Nick Czerwinski explains that it was discover during the process of the current project. 
No further public comments. Brady closes public comment. 

Brandy askes the Drain Commissioners if they have any further questions? There are none.

Brady continues to say is it the primary decision is whether its equitable or not to add Clare County. Carl Parks made a motion to move forward to add Clare County and turn Davidson Creek Drain into an intercounty drain. Terry Walters seconded. All in favor m/c. Davidson Creek is now Davidson Creek Intercounty Drain.
Brandy states that Luke has precented an attentive drainage district boundary. We will have to have a day of review to review the lands that are in that. Brandy suggests as we are here, we accept that primary boundary subject to a field check from Spicer Group. Spicer Group lets Brandy know that it has already been field tested. Terry Walters motions to except the boundary as presented by Spicer Group as the tentative drainage district boundary for the purpose of Day of Review. Carl Park seconded. The Day of Review will be with your individual Drain Commissioner, and you will get to look at the boundary as it lies on your property. If you disagree with where that boundary is, you ask permission to move that boundary. We may or may not do that based on the information we have.
Luke explains the recommendations for the counties. He further explains the methodology is unique and different for every drain. Some drains are simple, and some are more difficult. Spicer Group says Davidson Creek Drain is somewhere in the middle. This was determined by length of use and proximity to how close they are to the drain. Luke explains that he figured out what the percentage splits would be per acreage. Acreage wise Clare is 22% and Gladwin is 78%. Properties that were greater than a ¼ mile away got a reduction. The reason for that is because the drain doesn’t physically extend into Clare County. Luke felt it was warranted because the water must travel quite a way to get to the drain. The recommend apportionments on the drain will be Gladwin County is 84% and Clare 16%. 
Someone from the public asked if the drain would be extended. Luke answered that question by saying not at this time. It could be expended in the future if the landowners would request it. Brady comments that now that Clare County has been added to the drainage district and there could be a request to have it extended. Brady stated that he has done several and there was a request to extend the drain. If the drain was going to be extended, then the apportionments would be recalculated. Brandy explains that maintenance for the ones that aren’t aware of the drain code they could be assesses for $5,000.00 per mile of drain per year. The drain is just a little over 2 miles you could spend $15,000.00 per year is the maximum. Carl says we could do maintenance on our own without having to do anything up to $15,000.00. If it cost that much then it would be distributed among Clare County and Gladwin County. 
Carl Parks motion that he is good with the apportionments. Terry Walters seconded. All in favor m/c.

Board signs the order to add Clare County into the Davidson Creek Drain Drainage District 

Carl Parks motions to adjourn at 4:27. Terry Walters seconded. All in favor m/c
Meeting adjourned at 4:45p.m.
Respectfully submitted
Lucy Zeestraten, Secretary
